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under Federal, state, or tribal law in-
volving crimes of violence, sexual as-
sault, sexual molestation, sexual ex-
ploitation, sexual contact or prostitu-
tion, or crimes against persons.

§ 63.13 What does the Indian Child
Protection and Family Violence
Prevention Act require of the Bu-
reau of Indian Affairs and Indian
tribes or tribal organizations re-
ceiving funds under the Indian Self-
Determination and Education As-
sistance Act or the Tribally Con-
trolled Schools Act?

(a) The Bureau of Indian Affairs must
compile a list of all authorized posi-
tions which involve regular contact
with or control over Indian children;
investigate the character of each indi-
vidual who is employed, or is being
considered for employment; and, pre-
scribe minimum standards of character
which each individual must meet to be
appointed to such positions.

(b) All Indian tribes or tribal organiza-
tions receiving funds under the author-
ity of the Indian Self-Determination
and Education Assistance Act or the
Tribally Controlled Schools Act of 1988
must conduct a background investiga-
tion for individuals whose duties and
responsibilities would allow them reg-
ular contact with or control over In-
dian children, and employ only individ-
uals who meet standards of character
that are no less stringent than those
prescribed for the Bureau of Indian Af-
fairs.

§ 63.14 What positions require a back-
ground investigation and deter-
mination of suitability for employ-
ment or retention?

All positions that allow an applicant,
employee, or volunteer regular contact
with or control over Indian children
are subject to a background investiga-
tion and determination of suitability
for employment.

§ 63.15 What questions should an em-
ployer ask?

Employment applications must:
(a) Ask whether the applicant, volun-

teer, or employee has been arrested or
convicted of a crime involving a child,
violence, sexual assault, sexual moles-
tation, sexual exploitation, sexual con-

tact or prostitution, or crimes against
persons;

(b) Ask the disposition of the arrest
or charge;

(c) Require that an applicant, volun-
teer or employee sign, under penalty of
perjury, a statement verifying the
truth of all information provided in the
employment application; and

(d) Inform the applicant, volunteer or
employee that a criminal history
record check is a condition of employ-
ment and require the applicant, volun-
teer or employee to consent, in writ-
ing, to a record check.

§ 63.16 Who conducts the background
investigation and prepares the de-
termination of suitability for em-
ployment?

(a) The Bureau of Indian Affairs must
use the United States Office of Per-
sonnel Management (OPM) to conduct
background investigations for Federal
employees. The BIA must designate
qualified security personnel to adju-
dicate the results of background inves-
tigations.

(b) Indian tribes and tribal organiza-
tions may conduct their own back-
ground investigations, contract with
private firms, or request the OPM to
conduct an investigation. The inves-
tigation should cover the past five
years of the individual’s employment,
education, etc.

§ 63.17 How does an employer deter-
mine suitability for employment
and efficiency of service?

(a) Adjudication is the process em-
ployers use to determine suitability for
employment and efficiency of service.
The adjudication process protects the
interests of the employer and the
rights of applicants and employees. Ad-
judication requires uniform evaluation
to ensure fair and consistent judgment.

(b) Each case is judged on its own
merits. All available information, both
favorable and unfavorable, must be
considered and assessed in terms of ac-
curacy, completeness, relevance, seri-
ousness, overall significance, and how
similar cases have been handled in the
past.

(c) An adjudicating official conducts
the adjudication. Each Federal agency,
Indian tribe, or tribal organization
must appoint an adjudicating official,
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